
 COUNCIL MEETING

AUGUST 15, 2017
     TUESDAY
The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Tuesday, August 15, 2017 at 

6:00 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Ken Hickman and Stacy Selagy.  Also present were Clerk–Treasurer Tim Brown, President Rosemary Cooley, Vice President Dave Stimmel, Superintendent Tony Rodgers, Attorney Dow Dellinger and Marshal Roger Young.

-Member Kirk Quasebarth was about 20 minutes late.   

President Rosemary Cooley started the meeting and @ 5:59 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment-of-silence.


MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:
Dave Stimmel made the motion to accept the minutes of (both) the regular and executive meeting on 

August 1, 2017.  
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion of the minutes.  The motion carried.

Ken Hickman made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $ 159,236.37

MONTH END RECONCILIATION REVIEW / SIGN OFF:   None was presented this time.
VISITORS:  Annexation Hearing... All of the documents for the East 4th Street property annexation were looked over by the Council.   A resolution was presented by Attorney Dellinger for the annex.
Dave Stimmel made the motion to accept Resolution #2017-09 for the Fiscal Plan.
Ken Hickman seconded the motion.   The motion carried. 

Edwin Buswell (KIRPC) & Jon Borgers (Wesslers), Sewer Televising and Upcoming Proposed Grant... Per Jon the Hydromax television crew has completed 14,000 to 15,000 feet of televising.   They have logged 72 extra hours of heavy cleaning.   We just paid their first installment $28,888.85.   Edwin stated that the next Public Hearing is next Wednesday 8-23 @ 1:00 here.  Edwin then stated that we still need 7 letters from citizens stating the need for the grant.  Jon presented a Amended Document for Wessler's compensation for the project.  The added amount will not exceed $7500.  
Dave Stimmel made the motion to accept Wessler's extra amount not to exceed $7500.
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.   The motion carried.  

Finally Edwin presented to us to approve the grant WDW Application.
Ken Hickman made the motion to approve the WDW paperwork.
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.   The motion carried.
Corey Haynes, resident was next to speak.   He is very concerned about his WATER in his house especially since the last boil order.  Cory brought the Council 2 water bottles filled with his house's water.  One bottle was very cloudy and the other one had an order.  Cory also had pictures on his phone of some neighbor's stained tubs, etc...   Superintendent Rodgers explained a 3 sided approach to figuring out what is wrong with the water (+) getting it fixed.   He will talk to our softener people, our electrical people and also the large filter tank people.  The filter company is in Iowa and if we need to fly a technician in we will do it.  As soon as Tony has any info, we will post messages on our website.

PARK ISSUES...  1.Superintendent Rodgers reports that the basketball rims at the tennis courts will be worked on soon.   2.The tennis courts will have the surface re-sealed soon and 2 new nets have been ordered and are here.  3.Tony is getting quotes on a couple of new swings.  4.Tony has contacted the County Highway garage to see if they could soon clean out the back ditch at the Park.  5.The new baseball field drag mat has arrived.   6.Tribbett Electric company should be working on the baseball field lights soon (+) dugout repair work should also start soon.   7.Finally the yearly North White cross country (large multi school) meet will be at the park this Saturday starting 9:00am.    

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS & SEWER BAN MEETING NEEDED...  Sump inspections are moving ahead slowly.   *We had the meeting with IDEM this afternoon and they gave us more guidance on how we can proceed to get off of the sewer ban.   **The next KIRPC grant hearing meeting will be next Wednesday 8-23 at 1:00pm here... 

PROPERTY (YARD) CLEAN-UP...  1. The Harrison Street property is being cleaned slowly.   2.Roger, Ken Hickman & Township Advisory Member Jacob Garling visited the Viking Trailer Court and talked to the owners about cleaning their property especially the west part is needing cleaned soon so the sewer televising can be completed.                                                                          1.
2.

3.The Trosper property at Brook & Market Street should have tear down bids soon.   
EAST SIDE PROPERTY...NOT ANNEXED.   Please see above information at the start of this meeting.  
HOLLY  STREET DOG PROBLEM... There is a Boxer dog at 523 Holly Street that has bitten at least 2 of the neighbor people and has chased many more.  There has been at least 4 citations issued to the residents of the house about this dog.  These people have a history of dog problems from years before when they lived other places in the county.   They made an appointment to put the dog down at our local vet but they backed out.  Attorney Dellinger presented a IC document titled Dog Bite Laws that tells us we can get a warrant for the dogs removal from our prosecutor to have the Animal Control unit remove the dog and take it to our local vet.  VP Stimmel suggested that Marshal Young make the trip to Monticello tomorrow to meet with the County Prosecutor. 
SOLAR FARM EASEMENT... Attorney Dellinger has been playing phone tag with the solar farm people.  He believes that just a few changes need to be made to the contract...(but) the issue with our Wellhead Protection Plan needs to be clarified.  Dow will send complete details of the solar farm so Tony can review them for possible water contamination problems.   VP Stimmel mentioned that the farm was mentioned at the last White County Area Plan Meeting.

WATER FILTERING ISSUES... Please see above mention WATER problems in our visitor section.


Superintendent Tony Rodgers...   1.Tony said that 2 water main breaks have been repaired in the last 
couple of weeks with 1 of them causing a whole town water boil order.   2.Tony is gathering pricing on 
new water lines to be installed in a couple of blocks of Linden Street.   3.Zac is working hard at the WW 
Plant trying to get us off of the town's sewer tap ban.   4.Travis has been reading the water meters the last 
couple of days.  


Marshal Roger Young...  1.Work is complete on Deputy Lanoue's car computer.  2.There was last week 
for one day a multiple police agency traffic crack down and patrol in Monon.  Several arrests were 
made.   3.Operation Pull Over patrols will be continuing.


Clerk Tim Brown... 1.I will not be present for the September 5th meeting.  2.Deputy Clerk Reindt has 
completed the yearly ADA report and it has been submitted.   3.An ad for total insurance quotes for the 
town will be going into the newspapers soon.  We have hopefully have a review of the quotes at our 
September 19th council meeting.   4.Our 2018 budget figures will be reviewed by a state DLGF person 
on Wednesday, August 30th.  5.Our next door Nurse's Clinic will have a groundbreaking ceremony for 
their new clinic on Highway 16, Wednesday at 4:00pm. 

Member Ken Hickman... brought up the need to try and make all downtown building owners make 
the front of their buildings look better.   He stated that the building across from Reme's Restaurant may 
need condemned.  Ken may want to try for an ordinance for this problem.   *Ken also wants 4 dead ash 
trees removed on Spruce Street.
VP Dave Stimmel... Dave has several spots where he wants tree removed.  One tree is on Harrison 
Street and one is on Market Street by the flashing light.  Also the trees, brush and weeds need removed 
behind Querry's old pharmacy building.

President Rosemary Cooley... asked about the applications for our 4th utility person.  
Superintendent 
Rodgers will discuss this with the Council members. 

Ken Hickman made the motion to adjourn the meeting.


Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion.   The motion carried.


The meeting adjourned at 6:51 pm.
**Our next regular meeting will be on Tuesday September 5, 2017 @ 6:00 pm in Town Hall.
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